
 

NOTICE OF COMPLAINT 

 
 

March 17, 2023 

ICMS #: 2023-0217        

 

On March 17, 2023, the OPO received an online complaint.  

The complainant alleges: This complaint is for the  corporals lying about work 
they are doing. Cpl.  Cpl.  and others hire each other for double overtime but 
don’t do any work. They sit in the office and watch movies while everyone else is out 
taking calls. I’m tired of coming into work and looking at my shifts overtime calendar to 
see them on it, just to have them sit in the office and not help out. You can easily pull the 
overtime logs or sheets and see when they work and compare it to their call logs. Cpl.  
has now promoted to sgt but he seems to always be  working when I thought Sgt 
couldn’t work patrol OT. The date in this complaint is a random day but you can look over 
the last year. 

 

This notice of complaint is a request for Internal Affairs to initiate an investigation to 
determine if the employee conduct is within compliance of APD policy, Civil Service 
Rules, and Municipal Civil Service Rules. 

 

 




